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The Honorable Beverly Gossage, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Public Health and Welfare 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 142-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Gossage: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 460 by Senate Committee on Public Health and Welfare 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 460 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 460 would require the Secretary of Health and Environment, to adopt rules and 

regulations establishing anaphylaxis policies for schools and day care facilities, setting forth 

guidelines and procedures to be followed for the prevention of anaphylaxis and the response during 

a medical emergency resulting from anaphylaxis.  The bill would make definitions and include 

specific requirements for the policies.  The policies would be required to be forwarded to the Board 

of Education of each school district and each day care facility prior to July 1, 2025, which would 

then be required to be implemented within six months of receipt.  The policies would be required 

to be updated at least once every three years. 

 

 According to the Kansas Department of Health and Environment and the Kansas State 

Board of Education, enactment of SB 460 would not have a fiscal effect on the operations of either 

agency. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 Adam C. Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 
 

 

 

cc:  Gabrielle Hull, Department of Education  

 Amy Penrod, Department of Health & Environment 


